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                The Sandpiper  

North Falmouth Congregational Church,  

United Church of Christ      

                                                                                                             October & November 2023

 

A Letter from Pastor Christina  

& Rev Dr. Claire Bamberg 

 
“Rejoice in hope, be patient in times of trouble, and 

continue steadfastly in prayer.” –Romans 12:12 

 

Just remember in the winter 

Far beneath the bitter snows 

Lies the seed that with the sun’s love 

In the spring becomes the rose. 

Lyrics “The Rose” 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

What is God calling and gifting us to do now? This 

is one of the questions that is before us as we stand 

on the threshold of discerning together what God is 

calling our church to do and be in this hurting 

world. Rev. Dr. Claire Bamberg joined us earlier 

this month to support us in taking the first steps to 

reflect on our hopes, dreams, and vision for our 

church.  

 

This process is much like gardening, we decide on 

what seeds we want to plant, then we till the soil 

and add what is needed to nurture growth. After 

sowing our seeds, we wait. This is an active waiting 

of tending, weeding, watering, and praying for the 

sunlight (and the rain). When the time is right, we 

reap the harvest and enjoy the fruits of our labors. 

Because we do not get to plan the “rightness” of the 

timing, the wait can seem impossibly long. In the 

rest that follows the harvest, we contemplate what 

grew well, what did not, and what new seeds we 

want to plant next.  

 

Gardening is an act of faith. Knowing that God is 

working through us to learn, grow, and ultimately 

be what is needed for those hungry for hope, 

connection, and community is also an act of faith. 

Part of this gardening project means bringing 

together some devoted gardeners: Peter Allenby, 

Kay Clark, and Faith Duffy. With Claire’s guidance 

they are listening, being thoughtful, discerning what 

seeds need to be planted and nurtured now, and 

acting prayerfully on those ideas.  

 

One way for us to nurture and tend to their 

leadership is to have a commissioning service to  

recognize their ministry to the church. On 

November 12, we will gather during worship to 

affirm their gifts and passions, anoint and lay hands 

on them, and ask that God’s blessing to be upon 

them as they lead us in this holy work. 

 

Be watchful—the seeds are being planted! And 

remember, no change is too small to build 

momentum under and with God. 

 

In faith, 

 
 

Pastor Christina & Claire Bamberg 
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“Other seed landed on good soil. When it grew, it 
produced one hundred times more grain than 

was scattered.” Luke 8:8 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

From the Music Director 

 
Greetings! The choir has been working hard and we 

are preparing for the fall, Thanksgiving and 

Christmas seasons. 

 

We would LOVE more choir members to join us. 

Rehearsals are as follows: Wednesday evenings 

from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m., Saturdays from 10:00 to 

11:00 a.m., and Sundays from 9:15 to 9:45 a.m. 

 

In the future, we may have the pleasure of 

performing in a combined concert with the First 

Congregational Church of Falmouth Choir, which is 

under the direction of John Dulina. 

 

Additionally, I would love to begin a handbell 

practice. Three members of our congregation have 

already shown an interest. Reading music helps but 

is not necessary. Please know how fun and 

rewarding the handbell choir is! Rehearsals will 

probably take place on Wednesdays from 6:00 to 

7:00 p.m. or Saturdays before or after the choir 

rehearsal. The scheduled time will be based on a 

consensus of your needs. Please join! 

 

If you play an instrument and would like to 

participate in the service on a particular Sunday, 

there are several descants and additional parts you 

could learn and perform with us. We will welcome 

it! 

 

I am always available by email: 

smilespianoforte@gmail.com 

 

Please reach out with any questions, feedback, 

and/or needs. 

 

Much love and peace. 

 

Stephanie 

 

 

mailto:smilespianoforte@gmail.com
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 10/04  James Modic 

 10/05  Christel Sievert 

 10/08  Leila Elguessab 

 10/08  Lindsey Oliveira 

 10/08  Ashley Ladner  

 10/11  Kaitlin Cook 

 10/12  Kathryn Teixeira  

 10/17  John Scavotto 

 10/19  Erin Murphy 
 

 

 
 11/03  Elaine Coe 

 11/05  Stefan Sievert 

 11/06  Lyla Malcolm 

 11/08  David Dunphy 

 11/10  Lillian Kazanis 

 11/12  Bill Martin 

 11/16  Ward Fraser 

 11/18  Peter Allenby 

 11/21  Robert Young 

 11/22  Kathryn Greco 

 11/23  Kristen Tivey 

 11/25  Vera Nouaime 

 11/27  Rosemary Scavotto 
 

 

From the Altar Committee 

Sanctuary Decorating for Advent 

We will be decorating the sanctuary for Advent on 

Saturday, November 25th @ 9:30 AM. If we have 

lots of Christmas Elves, the transformation will take 

less than 2 hours. There are tasks for all ages as 

demonstrated by the intergenerational decorating of 

the tree last year. The live outside tree will be going 

up as well on Friday morning to be lighted on 

Sunday evening for the start of Advent. If you have 

questions, please contact Marsha Martin.  

 

Live Outdoor Christmas Tree 

Once again, this year we are going to light up the 

outside front of our beautiful church with a special 

Christmas tree which will be decorated with scallop 

shells bearing the names of loved ones. There is a 

$5.00 donation each year to have a shell placed 

on the tree. Many people from the community 

commented positively on lighted tree in past years 

including the children in the “Y”day care program.  

Also, forms can be downloaded from the church 

website and are available on the table outside the 

office and page 8 of this newsletter. 
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In past years, a live tree has been generously 

donated in memory of a loved one. If you would 

like to contribute the live Christmas tree this year or 

have questions about the shell decorations, please 

contact Marsha Martin. 

willmart41@comcast.net 

(508) 759-0857 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Visiting Our Church Friends in Assisted 

Living 
Several of our beloved church members are in 

assisted living and they would love a visit from 

you! You might not think you are qualified to go, 

but being a caring church friend is more than 

enough.  

 

Visiting a friend in assisted living means more than 

you can imagine. Getting a visitor improves their 

overall sense of well-being: they are happier, and 

they feel seen, heard, and cared about. And it helps 

them to feel connected to the world they once lived 

in.  

 

So, you are invited to go visit one or all four of our 

church friends in assisted living. If you do, they will 

be over the moon to see your smiling faces. And 

you will leave feeling a little happier too.  

 

Can’t visit them? Then a phone call is the next best 

thing! 

 

Our Friends in Assisted Living: 

Ken Evans – Atria Woodbriar 

Marge Marshall – Atria Heritage  

Lois Kristiansen – Royal Megansett  

 

mailto:willmart41@comcast.net
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Martha Rosewell – Royal Health Cotuit. For more 

information about visiting Martha, please call Laura 

Murphy at 508-566-0733. 

 

For more information on visiting Ken, Marge, or 

Lois, please email Pastor Christina at 

pastornfcc@gmail.com. 

 

Creating a Book of Possibilities 

Mark Your Calendars Dec. 2
nd

 & 3
rd, 

3-5pm 

 

 
 

Come, create an altered book with conservationist 

artist Sarah Thornington who made her first altered 

book when she was 7. Think about what you want 

to include in your life, what’s important, what bring 

you joy, and then open your blank book and spend 

some time creating your own book of possibilities. 

A book of possibility is all about you, this is not a 

family scrapbook, though you can use this 

knowledge to create one of those too! Create in a 

fun and relaxed environment; learn how to start (or 

continue) an altered book, create pages, add 

pockets, flaps and doors, add stitching, hidden 

journaling, and so much more. Whether you’re a 

professional artist or think you have zero creativity 

or maybe something in between, altered books are 

for everyonee. Take a journey to discover what 

story your book will tell. To register go to: 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/book-of-possibility-

workshop-tickets-754235738397?aff=oddtdtcreator 

 

P.S. If you’ve taken this workshop before there will 

be plenty of new things to add to your new, or 

ongoing book. 

 

 

Outreach News 

Habitat for Humanity 

This past year, our church provided snacks for 

coffee breaks at the Habitat Willet Way build site in 

East Falmouth. Thank you to the following people  

for your help: Brenda Clements, Roberta Markham, 

Marsha Martin, the Murphy family, Bea Hatch, 

Alan King, Ginny Nielsen, Linda Thomas, Jean 

Sawyer and Carolee Packard. If anyone is not 

mentioned please let Carolee know! Many thanks 

and gratitude to all from the building crew! 

 

Lobster Rolls for Housing Assistance Thrive 

program 

Many thanks and gratitude to our volunteers, Linda 

Thomas, Joyce Kenneally, Melinda Maddigan, 

Jackie Fish, Marsha Martin, Bill Martin, Saramaria 

Allenby, Rin Morway and Carolee Packard. Most of 

all, thank you to the many folks who purchased and 

enjoyed the lobster rolls. The church met our goal 

of $3,000 for the Thrive program! 

 

Reminder to all! 

Your pledges and offerings have helped support the 

Outreach of local community groups who provide 

assistance and services to our many neighbors in 

need. The white sock collection goes until October 

15
th

. Simple Church Life outreach projects will 

continue throughout the year. Please watch for the 

upcoming monthly projects! 

 

Upper Cape Chaplaincy Supported by 

NFCC Outreach 
 

Who is there to support you emotionally and 

spiritually when tragically you are at Falmouth 

Hospital as a patient? The chaplains of the Upper 

Cape Chaplaincy are there to provide quality  

professional chaplaincy services. They also provide 

services to JML Care Center.  

 

Upper Cape Chaplaincy board of directors is made 

up of 13 Upper Cape houses of worship of which 

NFCC is a member. The 3 board members from 

NFCC are Kristin Fraser, Joyce Kenneally and 

Marsha Martin. As a board we are responsible to 

hire qualified clergy who visit nearly 17,000 

mailto:pastornfcc@gmail.com
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/book-of-possibility-workshop-tickets-754235738397?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/book-of-possibility-workshop-tickets-754235738397?aff=oddtdtcreator
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patients and residents each year. During the COVID 

pandemic and continuing today, the chaplains also 

provide emotional support to the hospital and care  

center staff who work tirelessly to provide good 

medical care. 

 

The organization employs five part-time clergy, one 

of which is Rev. Saramaria Allenby. They divide up  

the hours needed to meet the spiritual and emotional 

needs of patients, families, and staff. 

 

As Cape Cod Health Care has found it necessary to 

decrease funding for the much-needed services of  

our chaplains to patients, families and staff, the 

Upper Cape Chaplaincy has had to backfill the void 

left by the hospital system. Each church, as a 

member of the Upper Cape Chaplaincy, provides 

funding through its Outreach program which is 

appreciated. However, it is not enough the cover the 

pastoral support needed. The board works tirelessly 

on applying for grants, fundraising and other 

projects to meet the yearly budget. 

 

On Thursday, October 5
th

 we sponsored a “Dining 

for a Cause!” event at the Stir Crazy Cambodian 

restaurant on MacArthur Blvd, in Pocasset from 3 

PM to 8:30 PM with 20% of each meal being 

donated to Upper Cape Chaplaincy. The owner is a 

generous young man, and Joyce, Kristin and I thank 

all who participated in this worthy cause. 

 

Submitted by Marsha Martin 

 

Take 2 - The Books that Didn't Make the Cut 
We had an interesting and enlightening 

conversation about the Gospel of Thomas at our 

first Take 2 program.  We will continue our "Books 

that Didn't Make the Cut" series on Sunday, 

November 12, with a study of the Gospel of Mary 

Magdalene. Please enjoy some coffee and 

fellowship after the service and then at about 11:15 

we will gather in the classroom. 
 
As opposed to Thomas' gospel which is a collection 

of the wisdom of the sayings of Jesus, Mary's book 

contains four dialogues. It includes new revelations 

on the nature of Jesus' teachings, Mary's position 

among the disciples and the processes already at 

work in the early church that would eventually lead 

to her marginalization. 
 

Gaining new insights and sharing them with others 

is a wonderful way to keep our faith vibrant and  

alive. Why not consider joining us for what is sure 

to be a great conversation. 
 
College Care Packages 
This year, once again, we will be sending care 

packages to our college students for the holidays. 

Boxes will be available to fill in the Covenant 

Room beginning Sunday, November 5, through the 

November 26. Students look forward to all of the 

little gifts we send. Bring in some snacks, 

homemade treats, gift cards, post-its or other 

homework supplies, ornaments, etc. We will also 

accept cash donations to help defray the cost of 

postage. Help brighten the end of the first semester 

by reminding our college students how important 

they are to us. 
 
Giving Tree 
Our Giving Tree tags will be available beginning on 

Sunday, November 26 and our collection will 

continue through Sunday, December 17.  As 

always, our gifts will help local families in our 

community have a brighter Christmas. When you 

choose a tag please remember to attach it to 

the wrapped gift and place it under the tree in the 

Covenant Room. If we have extra, unclaimed tags, a 

digital option to receive them will be available. The 

generosity of our congregation in support of this 

program is always inspiring  
 
Coming Soon - Intergenerational Christmas 

Pageant! 
Please stay on the lookout for further information. 

 

 
 

August 27
th

, blessing of the last flowers of the 

summer at the 10a.m. service. 
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September 27
th

 Homcoming  Sunday 

 

 
 

Breakfast before the Sunday service. Following 

the service, lunch complete with 

 ice cream making! 

 

Outreach Donations 
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